
HILLSBOROUGH BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
Consistency Statement per Section 160D-604(d) 

 
Text Amendment Request from: Staff - Planning and Economic Development Division 

February 12, 2024 
 
The Town of Hillsborough Board of Commissioners has received and reviewed the 

application from Town Planning and Economic Development Division staff to amend the 

Town of Hillsborough Unified Development Ordinance as follows: 

 

Amend UDO §6.21.2 (Streets - Applicability) to clarify that this section applies to both new and 

improved streets and to affirm that new or improved streets within town limits must comply with 

the standard specifications and adopted street manual for the town.  

 

The Hillsborough Board of Commissioners has determined the proposed action is/is not 

consistent with the Town of Hillsborough’s Comprehensive Sustainability Plan (CSP) for the 

following reason(s): 

 

1. The amendments are consistent with the Transportation and Connectivity chapter 

goal to “Develop and maintain a safe, efficient, and sustainable multimodal 

transportation system (including bicycle, pedestrian, and transit options) that offers 

alternatives to single-occupancy vehicle trips and promotes health and access to 

area jobs, destinations, and services.”  

 

Strategy: Adopt regulations that contribute to meeting identified transportation and 

connectivity needs in town. 

 

The foregoing consistency statement having been submitted to a vote, received the 

following vote and was duly adopted this 12th day of February in the year 2024. 

 

Ayes: 

Noes: 

Absent or excused: 

 

 

 

____________________________________________ 

        Sarah E. Kimrey, Town Clerk 

 
 


